
Pine River Boat Club Update 
May 17, 2021 

In response to the rules regarding Covid-19 on April 27 the Board chose to leave 
the gates locked until they had further information. On May 16 by an email vote 
the Board chose to resind that motion. The gate keys for paid up members are 
now activated. 

The decision was taken based largely on the following information 

1) we are not a marina or a municipal infrastructure but rather a private club that provides a 
ramp

2) Boat launch ramps are not required to be closed.

3) Boats may be placed in the water to be secured to a dock which suggests that docks may be 
installed.

4) Launching a boat is permitted for exercise or going for food which some suggest is the 
definition of successful fishing

5) Members would still be advised that they must refrain from public gatherings.


The Health Unit has not been in direct contact with the club providing instruction.

Should the Health Unit tell us that we must lock the gates that will be our 
immediate action.


Members are reminded that all Covid-19 restrictions and behaviors must be 
followed.


The clubhouse will remain locked.

Members who install their own docks may install them while following the province’s 
restrictions. Elliott Construction will not be installing docks until some time after the 
Victoria Day weekend. 


Members are reminded that at this time recreational boating is prohibited.


The Annual Spring General Meeting will be held on Sunday May 23 at 12:30 on 
Zoom. Members will receive a zoom link shortly.


Gordon Cale
Secretary

Pine River Boat Club


